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A meeting of the North Shoal Creek Neighborhood 
Association was held at the North Village Branch 
Library on April 28, 1992. Tomas Rodriguez was 
presiding as President. 

The meeting was informal, and discussions were 
concerned with two major topics: 

Cleanup of the neighborhood creeks 
Personal safety and security. 

Frank Houston was introduced as a division manager of 
the City of Austin, responsible for errosion and 
vegitation control . Slides were shown to display the 
status of the Shoal Creek, north of Steck. To date 
this year all city projects have occured south of the 
NSC area. 

Concern was expressed regarding the exposed gas line 
over Shoal Creek at Steck. Mr Houston agreed to have 
the City of Austin contact Southern Union Gas, who own 
the pipe line. In addition Mr Houston agreed to have 
the city perform cleanup on the creek. 

Tom Ney volunteered to be the single point of contact 
between the Neighborhood Association and the City 
regarding the cleanup and maintenance issues. 

Julie Blankenship was presented as the next speaker. 
Julie represents a local martial arts school, and 
reviewed the basics of self defense and how to buy and 
use a mace defense tool. 

Respectfully, 

Lynda C. Oakes 
Secretary 
NSCNA 


